


DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services 
230 South Dearborn 
Chicago, Illinois 60604 

Financial Management Group 

Mike Levine, Assistant Secretary  
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of 
Health and Human Services Office of Medicaid  
One Ashburton Place, Room 1109 
Boston, MA 02108 

RE:  TN 24-0044

Dear Assistant Secretary Levine: 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has reviewed the proposed Massachusetts 
state plan amendment (SPA) to Attachment 4.19-B 24-0044, which was submitted to CMS on 
December 30, 2024. This plan amendment updates rates for Acute Outpatient Hospitals. 

We reviewed your SPA submission for compliance with statutory requirements including in 
sections 1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), and 1903 as it relates to the identification of an 
adequate source for the non-federal share of expenditures under the plan, as required by 
1902(a)(2), of the Social Security Act and the applicable implementing Federal regulations. 

Based upon the information provided by the state, we have approved the amendment 
with an effective date of October 1, 2024. We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of 
the new state plan pages. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Debi Benson at 
312-886-0360 or via email at Deborah.Benson@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 
Director 
Division of Reimbursement Review 

Enclosures 

March 25, 2025

      

      






























































































